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1   Introduction

In this document – based on initial comments received and captured in R2-2002120 (in response to discussion [AT109e][022][IAB] kick-off at the start of the e-meeting), and the resulting initial sets of proposals (Set I, followed by Set II), discussed widely by RAN2 and submitted to Chair, and captured in R2-2002162 and R2-2002162 – the discussion rapporteur proposes in this document a further and final set of candidate proposals (Set III) for approval via email. 

2   Proposals for discussion and approval (Set III)

The rapporteur has re-organized (and in a small number of cases, reworded or dropped certain) proposals into several groups, keeping the same numbering as in the original discussion document (‘[AT109e][022][IAB] User Plane Aspects…’). 

Final set of candidate proposals

Proposal i: RAN2 to insert a NOTE in TS 38.321 to acknowledge the issue of “double counting” of the buffer data e.g. that the first BSR triggered after the transmission of a pre-emptive BSR may need to be adjusted by subtracting the data volume reported in the previously sent pre-emptive BSR.

	Company
	Comments

	ZTE
	Disagree, We think it can be up to implementation without specifying it.

	Intel
	We agree with the general direction of the proposal. 
To clarify our view, leaving the details to implementation is fine. However, there needs to be some indication of what the expected behavior is. There are two clear alternatives here: either the IAB MT performs the adjustment or the parent IAB DU performs the adjustment. We need to decide between these options and accordingly capture a note.

Not providing any indication of expected behavior can be problem here. If neither the IAB MT nor the IAB DU implement a correction, then the IAB node has an advantage over UEs and other IAB nodes supported by the parent. If both IAB MT and IAB DU implement a correction, then the IAB node has a disadvantage compared to UEs and other IAB nodes. So, for interoperability reasons, it is necessary to say which node is expected to implement the correction.


Proposal 16: Pre-emptive BSR received by a node shall not trigger a pre-emptive BSR at the node in question.

	Company
	Comments

	ZTE
	Agree

	Intel
	We are not sure this proposal is needed. This proposal would require an explicit restriction to be stated in the spec.

Note that a node can also trigger a pre-BSR based on UL grants that are provided. Thus, if a node receives a pre-BSR and provides an UL grant, can the UL grant trigger a pre-BSR (based on the UL grant) or not? If we intend to block the node from triggering a pre-BSR in this case, the node would have to treat UL grants in response to pre-BSR differently from UL grants in response to BSR. We are not sure this type of complexity needs to be added into the specification. 


Proposal 17: The T_delta MAC CE will not contain SCS.

	Company
	Comments

	ZTE
	Agree

	Intel
	Agree


Proposal 18: RAN2 to discuss the number of bits that are set aside for the T_delta index in the T_delta MAC CE (with the rest being reserved bits), using previously agreed calculation captured in MAC CR or the revised calculations in submissions to this meeting.

	Company
	Comments

	ZTE
	Only if RAN2 decides to define the mapping between T delta index and actual value of T delta in RAN2 spec, it may be necessary to further discuss the number of bits used for the index. Otherwise, it can be up to RAN1 to decide it. 
As agreed in the TP(R2-1916538) of last RAN2 meeting, the FR information could be determined by the IAB node based on its backhaul link since the backhaul link between one parent and one child node is located within one frequency range. Then the IAB node could determine whether 32Tc or 64 Tc shall be used to calculate the T delta value. Nevertheless, we think both calculations works. 


Proposal 19: RAN2 to discuss where (in RAN2 or RAN1 specs) the mapping between the T_delta index and actual value of T_delta should be captured. If it is decided it should be captured in the RAN1 specs, RAN2 to discuss sending an LS to RAN1.

	Company
	Comments

	ZTE
	Agree with this proposal. We slightly prefer to capture it in RAN2 to save time.

	Intel
	Agree


Proposal ii: RAN2 to decide whether the IAB-specific PRACH resource may be used by IAB nodes for any cases of RACH trigger including beam failure.

	Company
	Comments

	ZTE
	Agree. In our opinion, if the IAB-specific RACH resource is configured, IAB-MT should anyway use this resource.

	Intel
	Agree (why would IAB node not be allowed to use IAB specific PRACH?). Should this proposal be about not allowing IAB nodes to use PRACH other than IAB specific PRACH? We think this would also be reasonable.


